
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

November 8, 2012 

Acting Administrator Michael Huerta 
Orville Wright Building 
FAA National Headquarters 
800 Independence Ave., SW 
Washington, DC  20591 
 

Dear Acting Administrator Huerta: 

We have welcomed your recent remarks on the FAA’s commitment to safely integrate Unmanned 
Aircraft Systems (UAS) operations into the National Airspace System (NAS).   

We also recognize that the FAA has a number of initiatives underway supporting the integration of UAS 
into the NAS, and appreciate your recent comments that a number of challenges remain in this area.  It is 
our belief that for FAA to succeed, the agency must remain focused on safety rather than privacy issues, 
where the FAA has no statutory standing or technical expertise.  

Additionally, as a goal the FAA should ensure that the introduction of UAS into the NAS not limit access 
to airspace or require modifications to the existing fleet of aircraft flying in the NAS beyond what is 
already currently anticipated to accommodate NextGen.  The importance of airspace access cannot be 
overstated and FAA must aggressively protect its preeminent role as manager of the national airspace 
system.  Lastly, it is important that the FAA ensure that the focus on UAS integration does not hinder 
agency progress on areas like certification of civil aircraft, repair stations, or operators where delays are 
already too commonplace or program improvements are lagging. 

The future of aviation undoubtedly includes remotely piloted aircraft. As leaders in the aviation 
community, we want to ensure UAS are safely and responsibly integrated into the national airspace in a  

  



timely manner but without any detrimental effects on the current aviation system. We look forward to 
working with you on this effort. 

Sincerely, 

 
Sarah MacLeod 
Executive Director 
Aeronautical Repair Station Association 
 
 

 

 
Marion C. Blakey 
President and CEO 
Aerospace Industries Association 

 
Captain Lee Moak 
President 
Air Line Pilots Association 
 
 

 
Craig Fuller 
President and CEO 
Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association 
 

 
Greg Principato 
President  
Airports Council International - North America 
 
 
 

 
Peter Dumont 
President and CEO  
Air Traffic Control Association  
 
 

 
Nicholas E. Calio 
President and CEO  
Airlines for America 
 
 

 
Charles Barclay 
President 
American Association of Airport Executives 
 
 
 



Steve A. Alterman 
President  
Cargo Airline Association 

 
Peter J. Bunce 
President and CEO 
General Aviation Manufacturers Association 
 

John Cudahy 
President  
International Council of Air Shows 

 
 
Tom Hendricks 
President and CEO 
National Air Transportation Association 
 

 
Edward Bolen 
President and CEO 
National Business Aviation Association 

 
John McKenna 
President 
Recreational Aviation Foundation 
 
 

 
Jack Pelton 
Chairman of the Board 
Experimental Aircraft Association 
 

  
Matt Zuccaro 
President  
Helicopter Association International 

 
Paul Rinaldi 
President and CEO 
National Air Traffic Control Association 
 

 
Henry M. Ogrodzinski 
President and CEO 
National Association of State Aviation Officials 
 

 
Mike Perrone 
National President  
Professional Aviation Safety Specialists 

 
Roger Cohen 
President  
Regional Airlines Association 
 
 
 

 


